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We are all concerned about the environmental pollution generated by 

artificial EMFs.  We would be grateful if you would take part in the 

campaign of support for the residents of Kamionki by sending an email to 

Michel Platini, as president of UEFA, to ask him to approach the Directors 

of the Ministry for Environmental Protection in Poland. 
 

 

With thanks,  

Next-up Organisation 
 

 

Cut & paste 

main email address :   info@uefa.com  

copies Cc to : marcin.herra@2012.org.pl ; katarzyna.meller@2012.org.pl ; info@mos.gov.pl ; pzpn@pzpn.pl 

copy Cci to  : contact@next-up.org 

(Text) 

For the attention of the president Mr Michel Platini.  
 

 

 

Request to the Directors of the Ministry for Environmental Protection in Poland to take action for the environment 
 

 

Dear Michel Platini,  

You have a reputation as an honest man and an exceptional player. As president of UEFA you would be doing an 

honour to your organisation if you could help the inhabitants of the area of Kamionki in the face of an exceptional 

environmental law that has been applied to them in relation to EURO 2012 in Poland. 

The residents of Kamionki are fighting against the radiation generated by a great concentration of VHT power lines (2 x 

400kV & 2 x 220kV), some of which are less than 30m from their houses. 
 

 

At Kamionki all the national directives are held in contempt, as well as the basic human right to live in a healthy 

environment, as defined specifically by the international convention of Aarhus. The local council has never been able to 

make its voice heard or to take any part in the planning process.  
 

 

What is worse, the authorities have passed a special emergency law relating to EURO 2012 (organised in the nearby 

town of Poznan) in order to set aside the planning regulations. The long-suffering residents are simply asking for a 

technical solution, and that the cables should be buried underground near the villages of Kamionki, Daszewice, Borowiec 

and Skrzynki. 
 

 

The ministry responsible for infrastructure, which is supposed to announce its final decision on 20 June, is still taking no 

notice of this request, which was presented by the Polish Ecology Association called Right to Life. They also work to 

protect the public against the artificial electromagnetic radiation generated by relay antennas.                                         
 

 

I consider it my duty to send the authorities a forceful reminder that human health takes precedence over any financial 

interest.  

A worldwide campaign of support is under way but I think, with good reason, that an approach from you to the Directors 

of the Ministry for Environmental Protection in Poland would be effective and very helpful for this humanitarian cause. 
 

 

Thanking you in advance, 

I send you my best wishes. 
 

 

(Name) 
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